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Next Board Meeting  
The next Board meeting  

will be Saturday,  
July 13th at   

Al’s garage, 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work 
on Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance 
CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2022 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

    July  2024 

Next Club Meetings: 
The June meeting will be  

 

Friday, June 28th @7:30 PM 
 

The July meeting will be 
Friday, July 26th 

Happy 4th of July 
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 As I write this, it is officially summer! 

Lots of car shows, tours, weekly events. Here in the 

beach cities of So. Cal., on Friday afternoons for the next 4 months there is a 

gathering in a parking lot in Redondo Beach near the ocean. On the first night 

there were 600 cars of all kinds attending. We had 5 or 6 Model As from all over show up. As word 

gets out, I expect to see more As. Fun time. . . . (A couple pictures on page 5) 

 Looking forward to more tours. Lots of places not that far away. Queen 

Mary, the battleship USS Iowa, the Zimmerman museum in El Segundo, the PV 

coast road, other museums in the area . . . .  

 Like Dennis said, let’s drive our Model As. I know the activity committee 

is working hard. If you have any suggestions, let them know.  

 Have a safe 4th of July. 

   Dick 

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Dennis Simpson 

Editor’s Corner 
By Dick Wyckoff 

 

The Second Gear Grind 

 This past few weeks we had some fun events. First off we had Art’s Art Seminar where our very own    
Tin-master, Art Wagner, instructed us on how to make Tin-men and Tin-women out of tin cans!  What fun and no 
one got hurt!! 
 
 The night before we had the White Elephant Sale at the Clubhouse. Among all the chaotic activities, I 
hope y’all found a treasure among other member’s “White Elephants”. 
 
 But neither of these events included driving our Model As. We need to get our cars out more often… Peo-
ple seeing our cars out and about may create  interest in Model As and incite them to join us. I know our Activi-
ties Committee is hard at work on that!! 
 
 We had a “guest speaker” at our recent HAMARC Board Meeting. Liz Dye, proprietor of Al’s Garage and 
Esquire to the District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler of the Elks Association, joined us to discuss “Wreaths 
Across America”, a truly wonderful program to honor our fallen heros. I am really excited about this, should we 
decide we would like to participate, it is a great way to show our gratitude to those that gave the ultimate sacri-
fice to our country. I don’t want to give away too much as there will be more information and discussion on this at 
our next Business Meeting, June 28, 2024. I hope to see y’all there! 
 
 Till next time, Remember to always be looking for something to be grateful for. 
   

  Dennis 

1960 
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HARBOR AREA MARC/MAFCA BUSINESS MEETING 
DATE: May 31, 2024 LOCATION: Walteria Park Club House 

PRESIDENT:   Dennis Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:32PM. 

SALUTE TO THE FLAG:  Jack Gordinier led the flag salute.  

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Tim Harrison thanked everyone for bringing all the items for the White Elephant Sale.      

TREASURER: Daffy Wagner reported a balance of $9077.93, some bills are still outstanding.             

HARBOR LIGHT EDITOR:  Dick Wyckoff said to send articles and pictures for Harbor Light. 

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall reported garage will be closed Saturday June 1. 

TOUR DIRECTOR:  Open Position—Donnis Bates reported for the Activities Committee.  Copies of the 
monthly calendar are available tonight. 
June 1—Tin-Man craft at Pisu’s at 10:30AM 
July 21—Relay for Life event, continental breakfast at Simpson’s 7AM before event. 
August 10—Watercolors by Fran Earhart at the Gordiniers 
August 18—Club Picnic at Lomita Park 
 
HISTORIAN:  Janet Winter—Absent, improving after a bad fall in NY City. 

TOOLS:  Bob DeCrescenzo --- Tools are available for club members. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Ursi Schmidt --- No report. 

SUNSHINE:  Theresa LeFall ---  Reported several members have health issues recently. Club sorry about 
the passing of Monty Bates.  Glad to see Steve Adams is better and able to attend the meeting. 

WEBMASTER:  Steve Thompson – Website updated. 

ADVERTISING:  Jim Huizdos --- No report. 

MERCHANDISE: Jim Huizdos --- No report. 

REFRESHMENTS:  Weeg Thompson --- The Ikeda’s, Wagner’s and Younkin provided the refreshments 
tonight. 

OLD/ON GOING BUSINESS: None.  

NEW BUSINESS:  Dennis reported Paradise Valley Swap Meet is Sept. 28. 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: June 28, 2024 7:30PM at Walteria Park Club House. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING: June 8, 2024 9:30AM at Al’s garage 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  8PM and the White Elephant Sale began. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin, Secretary 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2024 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Jim Huizdos has a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still 
have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2024 Harbor phonebooks/
rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-
quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-561-4895. Make sure Ursi has your latest info. 
Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 
changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 

The passing of Gerry Thompson  

 The picture is of Dr. Steve’s dad with his winnings from the inaugural playing 

of Left-Center-Right at our annual picnic in 2021. Steve brought his Dad to many club 

events and Monday night supper gatherings. Always pleasant to be around. He will be 

missed. . . . . 

 Gerry (Gerald Earl Thompson) was born 9/2/1927 in Boone, Iowa and passed 

away 6/1/2024 at the age of 96 (and 3/4). 

  

THANK YOU 

  
We received so many cards and well wishes from so many.  
Thank you so much for your love, support and prayers.  The 
road is tough right now, but knowing that you cared so much 
about him and remembering the good times with all of you 
brings a little sunshine into our lives when it seems the darkest. 
  

With Love From The Family Of 
  

                                           Montelle Bates III 
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 WHITE ELEPHANT AUCTION 
 Following a brief meeting at 7:00 Dennis gaveled in as auc-
tioneer. Over 35 members brought everything from Model “A” 
parts, electronics, period clothing, various succulent planters, and 
decorator items. The bidding was often robust and hard to follow, 
but buyers were courteous and patient. After over two hours of 
buying, over 115 items changed hands and the club was ahead over 
$500. Thanks to all of the sellers and generous buyers for making 
the event such a success. 

 

 FOR SALE: Two Model A Fords,  a pick-up and a 
coupe, plus misc. parts. Both ran in 2009. Selling due to 
health reasons. Prices are negotiable. Garage kept in San 
Pedro, CA.  Call 310- 547-0167, 10AM-5PM  

Opening car gathering at the old Ruby’s restaurant parking lot in Redondo Beach. 

The weekly Friday afternoon car get together has started! About 600 cars showed up and filled 

the parking lot. This will go on all summer. Come by a check it out! 
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July’s Calendar of Events 

 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

JULY 2024  
 

HARBOR A 
HAPPENINGS                                                                                                             

1 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

2 3 4 
INDEPENDENCE DAY 

 

 

5 6 
MODEL A  

TECHNICAL SUPPORT 
Al’s Garage 

9:30-12 
 

  

  7 8 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

9 10 
 

ACTIVITY COMM. 
MTG. 11 am 

 
 

 

11 
 

12 13 
BOARD MEETING 9:30 

Al’s Garage 

 
MODEL A TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT Al’s Garage 

9:30-12 

14 
 

15 

 
DINNER 4:30 

*Location TBD 

16 
 

17 
 

18 19 
 
 
 

20 
 

MODEL A  
TECHNICAL SUPPORT 

Al’s Garage 
9:30-12 

 

AND 
 

HUBLEY WORKSHOP 

21 
 

RELAY FOR LIFE CAR 
SHOW—Simpson’s 

7 am 
 

 
 

22 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

 

93 
 

24 25 
 
 
 
 

26 
 

MODEL A CLUB 
MEETING— 

Walteria Club House 
7:30 PM 

 

 

27 
 

LIONS AUTOMOBILIA 
MUSEUM 

10:00AM – 1:00PM 
Meet at Harbor 

Freight at 9:15am 
(See below for 

additional 
information)  

28 
 

29 
 

DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

 

30 31 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
*Contact Jim Huizdos 
or Gloria Younkin for 
dinner location. 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
JULY 
Saturday, July 20

th
, HUBLEY WORKSHOP 

Location:  Al’s Garage, 907 Van Ness Avenue, Torrance 90501 
Time:  9:30am – 12:00pm 
Cost:  None 
Bring:  Your Hubley or Hubley kit, small screw drivers and files, if you 
have them; if not, we have some and will share.  Bring something to 
transport your Hubley home in.  Some people use a small domed 
lunch pail. Call Tim Harrison @ (310) 920-3319 to sign up.  Our experts 
will have the rules and requirements to make our Hubley’s lightning 
fast and legal, too!   
 

  Sunday, August 18
th

 our annual picnic! 
And . . .  Saturday, August 10

th
 – Watercolor with Fran Earhart 

 

Sunday, July 21
st

, RELAY FOR LIFE 
Location:  Redondo Beach Performing Arts Center, 1953 Manhattan 
Beach Blvd, Redondo Beach 90278 
Event Time:  9:00am – 3:00pm 
Registration Fee:  $45 by June 16

th
, $50 thereafter 

Meeting Location:  The Simpson’s home, 2402 Burritt Avenue, 
Redondo Beach  
7:00 for a continental breakfast and leave for the event at 7:45.   
 

Saturday, July 27
th

, LIONS AUTOMOBILIA MUSEUM 
Location: 2790 E. Del Amo Ave, Rancho Dominguez 90221 
Event Time:  10:00am - 1:00pm 
Cost:  $15.00 per person  
Meeting Location:  Harbor Freight, 310 Artesia Blvd, Torrance, 90504 – 
9:15am leave at 9:30am 
Optional box lunch available, supplied by the museum and we will be 
eating in their diner.  Cost $18.00 per person.   
We will be the featured car club.  Our cars will be  parked right outside 
the entrance  and our club will be advertised on their social media 
sites.  We will have a private tour led by our own personal docent, 
which includes the public areas as well as behind the scenes locations.  
Fun Times!  
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TIN-MAN BUILDING CLASS. (A fun Saturday morning) 
 
 Each receiving their own tin-man red hearts, Art Wagner and Elaine Pisu got together to plan and execute 
the assembly process. The art form has been in the club for over 20 years. Many individuals have constructed 
various designs of the tin man and sold them at different events. Art and Elaine wanted to share and teach the 
tricks of the trade. Art brought many examples, as well as, plans for how to assemble the projects. Weeg, Donnis, 
Linda, Dennis, Jack, Joan, and I all brought materials, cans, glue guns, silverware, drills, pliers and other tools to 
simplify the process. Twenty-one people attended the class and built over 14 different tin men and wind chimes. 
No accidents were reported. 
 Tim Harrison 

 

 

Elaine, Art, and Daffy 
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MAFFI MINUTE 
Model A Enthusiasts: 
 Don’t you cherish these days when we can go cruisin’ in our precious Model A’s?  Are you 
decked out in Model A gear?  If not, that’s an easily remedied problem. Just go to the MAFFI 
website collection (maffi.org –click on “store”) and choose one---or some!  It’s a “fashionable” 
way to support your hobby!! 
 As of June 20, we’re only 92 days away from Model A Days at the Gilmore Auto Museum!  
The Model A Days’ Planning Committee is nearly ready for the big event.  We’re excited and we 
hope you make plans to join us. While you’re on that website getting your Model A gear, click 
on the link for Model A Days and get registered for your hotel and Model A Days:  Friday, 
September 20 and Saturday, September 21.  You don’t want to miss the unveiling of the “bus”, 
do you?   
 The Gilmore Auto Museum has been in construction mode these last few months so 
there are a lot of changes at the museum (picnic spots, food and beverage facilities, and more 
restrooms).  We’re excited to have so much to offer you this year at Model A Days!  Motor on 
in to Hickory Corners in September!! 
 Cindy Ellenbecker, MAFFI Trustee/Secretary 

A Little Harbor History

 

Janet Winter,   Historian 

Who doesn't love a ride in a Model A?  Or a ride in a vintage plane?   

The tour stops varied from year to year.  There was a lot to see in the Solvang and Buellton area, as 
we all know.  There must have been some fun stories from adventures at a miniature horse farm, 
two privately-owned historically correct huge Lionel Train layouts and a private John Deere collec-
tion. The tour participants were often treated to the traditional tri-tip barbeque dinner on Saturday 
night. Members Rhoda and Paul Larquier's daughter and family often treated our group to a nice 
breakfast on Saturday morning, or a wonderful dinner the night before all of the festivities.  

The annual Wings and Wheels tour brought together the Experimental Aircraft Association, 
other aircraft owners, and our Harbor Area Model A club and other car clubs, for a fun weekend of 
ride trading.  For quite a few years, there were enough cars to have to be separated into different 
groups for tours. In 2003, there were over 200 people with their cars and planes.  Pilots and their 
families could even be found riding in rumble seats (is that a carpool?) for various events on the 
ground.  Drivers and their families were given the opportunity to take off (and hopefully land) with an 
experienced pilot at the wheel.    

From what I understand, there were a few folks who didn't actually embrace the idea of getting in the 
air, but I know that everyone enjoyed seeing all of the vintage and more modern planes in any 
case.   

I scoured old newsletter articles for details of the events, but unfortunately, I didn't find any pic-
tures.  However, our faithful secretary graciously shared some of her personal pictures from the 
era. I've also had a glance at a vintage Wings and Wheels t-shirt or two on the Gordiniers.  

All members who I've talked to that have attended, consistently reflect on many fun times at the 
event.  Frankly, I'm a little jealous that the event has been discontinued, as it sounds like it was tons 
of fun.  Anyone have a vintage plane?  



 
 July Birthdays July Anniversaries 

1 Dr. Steve Thompson 

10 Mike Wright 

13 Mirco Pisu 

18 Donnis Bates 

25 Noralene Porper 

27 Pat Harrison 

27 Bill Kealey 

3 Mirco & Elaine Pisu 

6 Jim & Dianne Runyon 

9 Ron & Sandy Ragon 

13 Jack & Joan Gordinier 

23 Bob & Carol Olsen 

 

Some Model A era fashion advertisements  



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Tech Center 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  

11 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 
1-310-257-1324 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2024 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Email:  OldFordor@gmail.com 
Vice-President: 
Tim Harrison       (310) 920-3319 
Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 561-4895 
Historian:   
Janet Winter       (310) 251-6673 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 
Regional Correspondent: 
Sue Hankins     (310) 357-5233 
Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Jim Huizdos (310) 375-2737 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

July  2024 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


